

Kingsgrove North High School

Promoting excellence in a caring environment

Dear Parent/Carer,

I hope you are well and we can all slowly start to get back to some normality. With the changes that have been recently announced by the Premier about the return to school I am writing to you to let you know that normal classes will resume for all Year 12 students from Monday 18 October.

All staff who have Year 12 classes will be back at the school and ready to support you in the final few weeks prior to your HSC commencing on 9 November. Please be advised that all students must wear a mask both in and out of the classroom. The only exception is when students are eating or drinking. The canteen will not be opening until the following week when all students return.

Students in years 7-11 will return to normal classes on Monday 25 October.

I have prepared a series of information sheets for all students with COVID safe plans and will distribute these next week via email, social media platforms, school website as well hard copies for students when they return next week.

The information that will be distributed next week provides details to all students about their upcoming HSC regarding entry into the school, times, mandatory mask wearing, reporting of any positive cases and contingency plans in the event we need to move the HSC off site to another venue. In this case it will be the IEC unit at Beverly Hills Girls and that information will be presented in detail early next week.

It has been a difficult few months for all students, families and of course our staff but we are almost ready to resume face to face learning and we look forward to seeing all students on Monday 18 October.

In regard to the Graduation and formal dinner which I have had inquires about at this stage these are on hold until the Department receives updated Health advice and they can determine what can go ahead and when. Ms Spyridis has booked a tentative date of 16 December for your dinner but again this will depend on the Health Order and what the Department allows us to do.

On behalf of the staff, I look forward to seeing all Year 12 back on 18 October.

Yours Sincerely

Angelo Stasos

Principal